
 

  

 

Strengthening Civic Infrastructure by Protecting Voting Rights 

 

 

November 30, 2023 

 

The Honorable Terri Sewell  

1035 Longworth House Office Building  

U.S. House of Representatives  

Washington, DC 20515  

  

Dear Representative Sewell,  

    

For over two centuries, nonprofits have worked to help Americans vote. They have undertaken this 

work, in part, because voting ensures elected officials prioritize the needs of their communities and 

help all people thrive.   

  

As members of the Nonprofit Infrastructure Coalition, we believe that voting is the cornerstone of a 

healthy civil society. To protect this critical foundation, we – the undersigned nonprofit organizations 

– write to share our support for the John R. Lewis Voting Rights Advancement Act of 2023, H.R. 14.  

  

The American democratic system relies on an important balance between state and local election 

procedures and appropriate federal oversight. H.R. 14 would support that balance and build upon 

one of the most successful pieces of civil rights legislation in our nation’s history. It would provide 

much-needed mechanisms to review new voting procedures proposed by state and local 

governments to ensure they do not disproportionately harm the people nonprofits serve.  

  

Every day, nonprofit organizations provide housing, health care, nutrition, workforce development, 

education, disaster relief, cultural inspiration, spiritual guidance, environmental conservation, and 

any number of other essential services in their community. For Americans to thrive, these services 

must be delivered into a healthy democracy. While our sector has a vital and powerful role in that 

democracy, it cannot fulfill that role effectively in the face of discriminatory laws and processes.   

  

It is critically important for Congress to pass federal legislation that strengthens our elections and 

prevents barriers to voting before they happen. We thank you for your leadership in sponsoring the 

John R. Lewis Voting Rights Advancement Act, and look forward to working with you toward its 

enactment.  

  

Sincerely,  

 

 

Americans for the Arts  

Americans for the Arts Action Fund  

Assemble 

https://independentsector.org/policy/nonprofit-policy-issues/civic-and-community-infrastructure/#about
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Council of Michigan Foundations  

Fair Chance  

Independent Sector 

KABOOM! 

M. Leslie Palmer Consulting Group  

MENTOR 

Minnesota Council of Nonprofits  

National Association of Free and Charitable Clinics  

National Community Action Partnership  

National Council of Urban Indian Health  

National Urban Indian Family Coalition  

Native Ways Federation  

Nonprofit Finance Fund  

ourBRIDGE  

PEAK Grantmaking  

Philanthropy Southeast  

Reinvigorating the Conversation  

SoCal Grantmakers 

StriveTogether  

The Henry Ford  

The Nonprofit Council  

United Philanthropy Forum  

United Way of Rhode Island  

Upsurge Strategies  

VolunteerMatch  

YWCA USA 


